City of Preston
Regular City Council Meeting

February 8, 2021
Mayor Tyler Sieverding called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.
ROLL CALL: Present A. Reuter, M. Petersen, M. Gerardy, R. Petersen

OTHERS PRESENT: Deputy Clerk, Sheryl Ganzer

APPROVAL OF AGENDA: Motion was made by M. Gerardy to approve the agenda. Seconded by R. Petersen.
Ayes: AR, MP, MG, RP. Nays: 0. Motion carried.

CITIZEN/PUBLIC COMMENTS: None

CONSENT AGENDA: R. Petersen questioned the invoice for the Rust Protection for new GMC, council determined
prior approval for the work being done and that it was not included in the purchase of the truck. Motion was
made by M. Petersen to approve the consent agenda with correction to the Minutes of the Feb. 1, 2021 meeting
noting to remove M. Petersen from ROLL CALL and APPROVAL OF AGENDA, due to M. Petersen was absent for
the 2/1/21 meeting. Seconded by R. Petersen. Ayes: RP, AR, MP, MG. Nays: 0. Motion carried.

RESOLUTION 2021-18 a Resolution setting the date for public hearing for Feb. 22, 2021 on proposal to enter into
a General Obligation Corporate Purpose Loan Agreement and to borrow money thereunder in a principal
amount not to exceed $1,400,000.00. Mayor Sieverding informed council, that T. Weinshchenk voiced concern
to IW Engineer, Marc Rudin regarding the asking price of 1.4 million being insufficient to cover all the utility
expenses. Rudin explained, due to the majority of the Gas and Water work being done by the City, the asking
price would be adequate. Motion to approve Res. 2021-18 was made by R. Petersen, seconded by A. Reuter.
Ayes: MP, MG, RP, AR. Nays: 0. Motion carried.

RESOLUTION 2021-19 to fix date for public hearing on proposal to enter into a Sewer Revenue Loan and
Disbursement Agreement and to borrow money thereunder. Motion to approve was made by M. Petersen,
seconded by M. Gerardy. Ayes: MG, RP, AR, MP. Nays: 0. Motion carried.

OTHER BUSINESS: R. Petersen asked the status of placing part time police officers. S. Ganzer responded that to
date, no one has taken the position and that Chief Thayer is continuing to look for candidates. M. Petersen
gave kudos to the City Staff for their efforts in dealing with all the snow and keeping the streets clear. R.
Petersen asked if anyone had shown interest in filling the newly vacated council seat. Mayor Sieverding
responded that no one has come forward yet and will continue efforts in finding potential candidates. M.
Petersen noted he was approached by one interested party. Council has 60 days to fill the vacancy.

With no other business Mayor Sieverding requested a motion to adjourn. Motion made by M. Petersen,
Seconded by A. Reuter. Ayes: RP, AR, MP, MG. Nays: 0. Meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.
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